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DAVID S. FLEISCHAKER
ATTORNEYAT LAW

October 26, 1979

1735 EYE STREET= N.W.
WASHINGTON. D. C. 20006

SUITE 701

Director, Office of Administration
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Sir:

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION
ACT REQUEST

Fme-rq- <<~
A.ec g zD-M 7P

This is a request under the Freedom of Information Act,
as amended (5 U.S.C. 5552).

I write to request a copy of the following documents:

l. All contemporaneous notes, any memorandum, or
records pertaining to a meeting held on October 19, 1979 on
the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant at which the following
were present: Joseph M. Hendrie, Chairman, NRC; Frederick
Mielke, Chairman of the Board, Pacific Gas and Electric
Company (PGaE); Bart Shackelford, President, PG&E; Gene
Blanc, PG&E employee; Donald Hassell, Legal Assistant to the
Chairman of the NRC; Leonard Bickwit, Jr., General Counsel
of the NRC.

2. All contemporaneous notes, any memorandum, or
records pertaining to a meeting held on October 19, 1979 on
Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant at which Commissioner
Richard T. Kennedy and officials representing Pacific Gas
and Electric Company were present.

3. All records pertaining to Joseph M. Hendrie's par-
ticipation in the review of the Diablo Canyon licence ap-
plication prior to becoming Chairman of the NRC.

If you determine that some or all of the report is
exempt from release, I would appreciate your advising me as
to which exemption(s) you believe covers the material which
you are not releasing.
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I am prepared to pay reasonable costs for locating the
requested file and reproducing it,.

As you know, the amended Act permits you to reduce or
waive the fees if that it "is in the public interest because
furnishing the information can be considered as primarily
benefiting the public." I believe that this request plainlyfits that category and ask you to waive any fees.

If you have any questions regarding this request,
please telephone me at the above number.

As provided for in the amended Act, I will expect to
receive a reply within ten working days.

Very truly yours,

l4N Ikldvlh)

David S. Fleischaker, Esq.
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